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PRESS RELEASE 

May 4, 2022 

 

 

The Mayors’ Council of Guam has received notice that former Commissioner and 

Assistant Commissioner of Dededo Prospero (Popoy) C. Zamora passed away on 

May 3, 2022 in Cavite, Philippines.                                                                                                                                                                    

 

The Honorable + Popoy Zamora  was elected by the people of Dededo as Assistant 

Commissioner in November 1972 and served the municipality from January 1973 to 

April, 1976.  He became Commissioner of Dededo upon the retirement of then 

Commissioner Vicente S.A. Benavente from April 1976 to January 1977. He was 94 

years old. 

 

We express our deepest condolences at the passing of a colleague of the Mayors’ 

Council of Guam. 
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